SHALLOTTE BOARD OF ALDERMEN
BUDGET WORKSHOP

APRIL 28, 2010

3:15 P.M.

The Shallotte Board of Aldermen met for a budget workshop on April 28, 2010 at 3:15 p.m. in the upstairs conference room of the Shallotte Town Hall located at 106 Cheers Street.  Mayor Buddy Kelly presided the meeting.
Aldermen present:  Jimmy Bellamy, Larry Harrelson, Mike Pease and Walt Eccard
Aldermen absent:  Alan Lewis

Staff present:  Sandy Strickland, Mimi Gaither and Albert Hughes

I.  CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Kelly called the meeting to order.  A motion was made by Walt Eccard seconded by Mike Pease to open the meeting.  Motion carried 4 yes 0 no.

II.  WATER DEPARTMENT

Administrator Hughes reviewed the proposed Water Department budget.  He asked the Board to consider adding an additional $30,000 in the capital outlay line item for water improvements on Northside Drive.  He suggested we could cost share with Tim Powell, who is equipped to install the lines with his equipment, etc. since Mr. Powell will have some installation to do himself.  The Board agreed to include the additional $30,000.
III.  SEWER DEPARTMENT

Administrator Hughes reviewed the proposed Sewer Department.  He commented the Water Department is over by $210,000 and the Sewer Department is under by $340,000.  The Water Department has been subsidizing the Sewer Department for the last few years.  He and Finance Director Gaither are proposing a slight sewer increase on a tiered program over the next several years in order to increase the Sewer Department fund.  After several scenarios were discussed it seemed the general consensus of the Board was to implement the increase, but trying to increase this deficit within three (3) years rather than the five (5) that was proposed.  Staff was asked to work on several options, price increases, etc. so the Board can review this at the next budget workshop.
IV.  ADJOURN

A motion was made by Jimmy Bellamy seconded by Mike Pease to adjourn the meeting at 4:50 p.m.  Motion carried 4 yes 0 no.

Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Sandy Strickland, CMC                              Date

